Penkivil Precinct Minutes

 7.30PM ON MONDAY 8TH AUGUST 2005 IN COUNCIL CHAMBERS

Co-Chairs: Kerrie Lee/Vivian Falk.

Secretary: Kerrie Lee/Gersha Shteyman.

In attendance: Constable Fiona O’Brien; Councillors Ingrid Strewe and George Copeland; Dan Joannides, Manager, Technical Services.

44 residents attended the meeting.

Meeting opened at 7.30pm.

The chairperson opened the meeting and thanked everyone for attending.

1. Address by Councillor Strewe

As she had to attend another meeting, Councillor Strewe asked if she could speak briefly on local matters in which she had been taking an interest.
(a) A working party has been set up for the Public Place Action Plan, general aims to smarten up the gateways to the municipality.
(b) The Eastern Hotel at Bondi Junction has applied for a 24-hour licence. Police and council may work together on an education program targeting unacceptable behaviour in public places.
(c) Councillor Strewe is on the Waste Avoidance & Resource Recovery Working Party. Waste recycling is up by about 200 tonnes, while garbage is down by 80 tonnes. The new three-bin system should make the streets cleaner as there will no longer be open paper bins.
(d) The problem of stormwater flooding and potential for re-use of some water in Bronte Park is being addressed.
(e) Integrated signage project is almost complete and new signage will be in place at the entrances to all beach parks and the old signs will be removed. 
(f) A transport forum will be held 3-4pm on 24 August, looking at traffic challenges around schools. 
(g) Conditional development consent has been granted for the erection of a four- storey residential flat building at 24-32 Flood Streets. The community facilities within the development, excluding the swimming pool, will be available for use by seniors and people with a disability from within the community.
(h) Neighbours of the Anglican Benevolent Society premises in Wellington Street are worried that the property is to be sold.
(i) Councillor Strewe received an email from residents regarding the proposed development at 64 Penkivil. She asked the developer to contact the residents, but they decided not to talk to him. They have sent their objections to council. Council hasn’t appointed an assessment officer to the DA yet. Councillor Strewe said she would make further enquiries the following day.
(j) The owner of the surf/snowboarding school at 133 Old South Head Road has been notified of legal action by council. He can put in a DA if he wants to continue operating. (This may or may not be an appropriate activity for the area.)
*Councillor Strewe asked if there were any questions.*
Co-convenor Vivian Falk pointed out that it was due to action by Penkivil Precinct that residents have been given access to the facilities at 24-32 Flood Street.
A resident asked Councillor Strewe if council and/or the police will monitor actions at the Eastern, if they’re granted a 24-hour licence. It was agreed the hotel had been well run to date.
Councillor Strewe said that if police pick up someone who has been drinking to excess, they now ascertain where they have been drinking and she believes that they speak with the licensee of the establishment, as well.
Councillor Strewe left the meeting at 7.50.


2. Police report

Constable O’Brien agreed with Councillor Strewe that the onus has been put back on licensees of pubs when there are alcohol-related problems.

(a) There was a road rage incident/assault on 26 July at a roundabout. It was reported to Bondi Police. Constable O’Brien said that, if a case goes to court, the complainant will need to show how they remembered the offending car’s licence number – by writing it down, for example.

(b) The previous week, two males were arrested following a covert operation relating to drug supply. They had speed, cannabis and an amount of cash in their possession when arrested. Both will go to court later this month.

Constable O’Brien urged residents to dob in their neighbours if they think they’re dealing drugs, by calling Crime Stoppers, 1800 333 000. 

(c) Pickpockets are active in Westfield Bondi Junction and a few handbags have been robbed. Constable O’Brien said bags should always be kept closed, even when you are sitting.

*There were a number of question for Constable O’Brien.*

A resident asked what could be done about graffiti and Constable O’Brien said to ring the Police Assistance Line, 13 14 44.

The same resident said there were occasional prostitutes in James Street and they throw their “bits” around. Constable O’Brien said to call Crime Stoppers.

A resident of Old South Head Road complained that security people from Central Synagogue stop and question residents entering Bon Accord Avenue on Friday nights. They also peer into cars. He said he thought the police controlled the streets, not private security, likening it to “a private army”. The resident had invited a synagogue representative to attend this precinct meeting.

A Kenilworth Street resident said that in the past there had been an agreement that security not go past the immediate area of the synagogue. 

Residents asked that a motion be put, requesting a further meeting with synagogue representatives re security. Kerrie said that this could be done during General Business.

There was a question about the parking of large vehicles in residential streets. The meeting was told that vehicles of more than 4GVM can only park for one hour.

Constable O’Brien left the meeting at 8.05pm.


3. Dan Joannides 

Residential Parking Scheme

The scheme that is going to be introduced is the 2 hour scheme (originally going to be 1 hour but residents proposed extending the parking time).
The scheme will be bounded by Bondi Road, Old South Head Road and Paul Street, and will include Gowrie Ave, Ben Eden Street and Waverley Crescent.
Dan Joannides reported that there was a higher level of resident responses to this survey from these streets, especially around Paul Street.
East of Paul Street – approx 58% return
West of Paul Street – approx 26% return

Many residents were unhappy because they believe that now the parking problems will only be pushed onto other streets that don’t have the Preferential Parking Scheme.

Residents will be issued parking permits according to how many cars and garages people have, ie, if one family has three cars and a double garage then they will receive one parking permit. Residents will be able to purchase visitor parking permits. Six months after implementation, residents will be resurveyed.

Closure of Bon Accord Avenue for High Holydays

Closures will be as follows:
Tuesday 4 October 2005 – 9.45am-1.45pm
Wednesday 5 October 2005 – 9.45am-1.45pm
Wednesday 12 October 2005 – 3.15pm-9.30pm
Thursday 13 October 2005 – 9.45am-7.15pm

Road closed by Council – last four years successfully managed by Council.
Same area as last year – only Bon Accord Avenue is closed but other streets may be affected as well.

State Security can also close streets without notice if they see a risk and this is nothing to do with Council.

4. Minutes of last meeting

24-32 Flood Street – development approved

69-77 Old South Head Road/2-6 Bondi Road – document circulated by developer during meeting – should have gone through Chair.
Residents will be objecting strongly to development on grounds of height and traffic. This development will need rezoning first before DA put in. Have to discuss some forms of public compensation for this development, eg, a park
No DA put in, only an early preview of the plan.

Internet newsgroup (Virtual Community) – Councillor Copeland talked about benefits of community groups – discussion, post information in between meetings. Someone has to be willing to take on job of moderator, monitoring messages to be posted. Perhaps it is better to have a Ward based group so a larger critical mass.

Sculpture by the Sea – Waverley Oval will not be used for parking – other things are being considered, eg, Bondi Road Clearway.

Underground powerlines in Bon Accord Ave – some residents in favour but some not – very expensive.

Alan Kennedy proposed the minutes be accepted, John Iacus-Pisco seconded and motion passed unanimously.

5. Report on Combined Precinct Meeting – held over till next meeting.

6. Other Business

64 Penkivil Street

Residents around 64 Penkivil Street are still concerned about the short-term tenants at the above address. Numerous phone calls to Police and Council have not alleviated the problem of noisy and sometimes abusive backpackers.
62 Penkivil Street is keeping a log of incidents but feel that nothing is happening over this problem. George Copeland will action this with the Rangers.

Objections to DA have been sent in from Owners Corporation of Units around 64 Penkivil Street. Residents asked what is the next step? Councillor Copeland responded that residents have to now enquire on the Council Info-Line as to the status. Once objections to a DA were placed, it was not the Council’s role to respond to those objections.

Abandoned Cars

Abandoned Car problem – call Council to report type and colour, date rego expired 9369 8000.

Treescape

New Tree Management plan – on display in library and in Council.
Public should submit ideas.

Ocean Street – Carpark building

People on Bondi Road now have nowhere to put garbage. The response was that this was not actually a lane but part of the carpark and Council land. 

Motion

Penkivil Precinct proposes that areas excluded from the new residential parking scheme be resurveyed, with several options about changes in parking, angle parking and parking times.

Motion proposed by John Iacus Pisco, seconded by Alan Kennedy and passed unanimously.

Motion

Penkivil Precinct proposes DA application 294/2005 – 64 Penkivil Street – does not meet Councils specifications and as it stands should be refused.

Motion proposed by Harry Saducas, seconded by George Petherbridge and passed unanimously.

Motion

Penkivil Precinct requests Council to introduce angle parking in Woodstock and Kenilworth Streets.

Motion proposed by Sam Lipski, seconded by Andrew Murray and passed (13 in favour, 1 against, rest abstaining)

Motion

Bon Accord Avenue be restored to its original width.

Motion proposed by Sam Lipski, seconded by Andrew Murray and passed (8 in favour, 3 against, rest abstaining)

Carshare scheme

Councillor Copeland discussed a proposal for carshare in the Waverley area. This had already been tried successfully in other areas in Europe, Newtown and going to be soon in Darlinghurst/Kings Cross.
In this scheme people could hire a car for as little as 1 hour.

Motion

Penkivil Precinct is interested in and approves of Council’s tentative investigation to explore possibilities of a carsharing scheme in the Waverley Council area.

Motion proposed by Joan Poole, seconded Alan Kennedy and passed.


Meeting closed 10pm

Next meeting: 7.30pm, Monday, 10 October 2005, in Council Chambers

Crime Stoppers
1800 333 000
Police Assistance Line (for minor crimes)
131 444
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